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Meeting of the Transmission & Broadcasting Technical Committee

(Amsterdam, 14 May, 2001)

Present:

Chris Gaunt (Calrec Audio)


chrisg@calrec.com

Claus Maeksinger (Siemens AG)

claus.maeksinger@klf.siemens.de

Neil Gilchrist (BBC, Vice Chairman)

neil.gilchrist @rd.bbc.co.uk

The minutes of the Los Angeles meeting were presented at the meeting, and no objections received. They were duly accepted.

1. Exploitation of MPEG4 coding and MPEG 7 metadata in broadcasting

Nothing to report. 

2. Internet Broadcasting

Nothing to report. 

3. Metadata 
The chairman drew the attention of the meeting to the metadata workshop due to be held on the following day of the Convention.

Chris Gaunt mentioned that he was concerned about any requirements for studio consoles to have to handle metadata. His current thinking was that metadata incoming to the console might need to be saved and added to the output signal, but this raises the question of how to handle several different metadata streams arriving at the console.

4. Liaison with ITU-R on Loudness Measurement 
The vice chairman gave a brief summary of the discussion which had taken place at the previous meeting, in Los Angeles. He also informed the meeting of the progress made by the chairman in contacting meter manufacturers, to assess the degree of interest in loudness metering, and student bodies associated with the AES, for co-operation in listening tests.

He mentioned that a copy of the chairman's notes had been produced, without the authorisation of the AES Standards Committee, at a meeting of ITU-R Study Group 6. The ITU-R had sent a liaison statement to the AES, and because of the danger that these notes might have been interpreted as an official response the chairman and secretary of the AES Standards Committee had had to write to the ITU Secretariat withdrawing the document. The vice chairman stressed that any documentation arising from discussions within the AES Technical Committees should be treated strictly as the business of those committees, and should not under any circumstances be communicated to standards bodies.

There was no further business, and the Chairman closed the meeting at 12:28 pm.
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